TALLAHASSEE COUNCIL OF THE BLIND
May 19 2016

The TCB May meeting was held on Thursday May 19, 2016. The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by the president, Wanda Stokley. Present at the meeting were Georgia and Jack Kellogg, Nancy Folsom, Wanda Stokley, Sila Miller, Doug Ingram who was attending his first meeting, Elizabeth Bowden, Tricia Kiser, Lynda Jones, William Benjamin, Kathy Graham, Calvert Durden and Shelley Sawyer. 
Tricia read a thank-you card from the Durden family for the condolence gift sent by the chapter. Lynda expressed her thanks for the fruit basket sent to her by the chapter during her recent illness. 

The minutes from the April meeting were read by Shelley, and Georgia moved that the minutes be approved as read. The motion was seconded by William and it passed. Sila presented the treasurer’s report; (please see attached report). William made a motion, seconded by Lynda that the treasurer’s report be approved as presented. The motion carried. 

COMMITTEEE REPORTS: For the activities committee, Nancy asked about the transition picnic. This picnic has been held for the past several years for the students in the Transition Program at the Lighthouse. The food is provided by the chapter, and the Benjamins have provided their home and pool for the event. It was felt that the time had come for a change. After some discussion and exchange of ideas, it was decided that Nancy would contact Kim and we will try to plan some type of activity for next year. 

Wanda stated that it is time to start thinking about the White Cane Day event. We also need to think about the quarterly birthday activity. Sila said that she was glad to see the chapter attempting to do more outreach. She voiced her hope that we would become and remain involved with the young visually impaired and blind students in the community. 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS: Calvert reported that he had not obtained any information concerning WFSU, but he is still planning to do that. 

NEW BUSINESS: We discussed accessible voting machines. Lynda suggested that we invite someone from the Leon County Elections Office to come to one of our meetings soon. This idea was met with enthusiasm, and Lynda said that she would try to arrange this for August. 
At this point, William requested that we move the start of the meetings up to 6:30, rather than 6:45. After a brief discussion, it was agreed that we would try this at the June meeting. 

There being no further business, Nancy made a motion to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Shelley, and the meeting was adjourned at 8:00 p.m. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Shelley Sawyer, Recording Secretary 

Treasurers Report

Statement for Period 4/1/16 – 4/30/16 

Beginning Balance: $4,036.30

1 Deposit: $454.00 Raffle 380 – Dues 14 – T-shirts 60 (5)  

2 Debits: $111.91 (Lynda Jones’ get well & Durden Family sympathy)

Ending Balance: $4,378.39 

Total Raffle Tickets Sold: $630 _ 35% = $220.50 (Resulting in Profit of $409.50) 

Franklin Templeton: $29,975.57  (2,005.55 shares @ $14.95 per share)  

 

Up a little over 200!!! 

 

March balance: $29,734.9

